## **REAL** Black Inventiveness

## by Earl P. Holt III

In past years, we've celebrated *Black History Month* by exposing the fraudulent claims surrounding many inventions and technologies supposedly created by blacks. In each case, those claims were false and attributable to dubious "*scholarship*" or just plain delusion.

For example, a black man named Granville Woods is often credited by multicultural mythologists with inventing the air-brake in 1904. In fact, the first braking device based on compressed air was invented in 1869 by a white man named George Westinghouse, who was awarded U.S. Patent #88929. This was the first of 361 patents awarded to him and his *Westinghouse Air-Brake Company*.

Fraudulent or inaccurate inventions credited to blacks include the helicopter, peanut butter, light bulbs, automobiles, the phonograph, traffic signals, the typewriter, the printing press, the cell phone, the blood bank and the elevator. In every case, the original and revolutionary technology was actually invented by a white man.

Yet, merely chronicling the fraudulent claims of black race-hustlers and their dubious "scholarship" fails to give credit where credit is really due. There truly IS one context in which blacks have shown exceptional creativity and inventiveness, and that is the FABRICATION OF "HATE CRIME HOAXES." The following are examples of phony hate crimes concocted by lying n\*ggers who claimed to be the victims in each incident.

**Chicago:** Queer and leftist n\*gger Jussie Smollett staged a racist and anti-gay "hate crime" against himself to garner publicity in an effort to save his declining acting career. To accomplish this, he hired two burly

Niggerians to *rough him up*. As n\*ggers will often do, Smollett blamed the attack on white supporters of President Donald Trump. (The dumb bastard used a \$3,500 personal check to pay the thuggish n\*ggers to perpetrate his hoax.)

**Ann Arbor, Michigan:** In November of 2016, a Muslim woman near the *University of Michigan* campus claimed a drunken white male in his 20s threatened to set her on fire if she didn't remove her *hajib*. An investigation by police revealed it was a hoax.

**Smyrna, Delaware:** In November of 2016, a nigress named Ashley Boyer claimed she was harassed and threatened by four Trump-supporting white males at a gas station, and one even brandished a handgun at her. After police disproved her claims, she removed her phony post from *Facebook*, and replaced it with one alleging that the offenders had all been arrested and were all facing charges. Nothing she said was true.

**Lafayette, Louisiana:** An 18-year-old Muslim female and college student claimed that two white men attacked and robbed her, one of whom was wearing a *Trump hat*. The n\*gger claimed they stole her wallet and *hijab* and yelled racial slurs. She eventually confessed to the *Lafayette Police Department* that she fabricated her story.

**Northfield, Minnesota:** In May of 2017, students at *Saint Olaf College* organized a protest and boycotted classes when a racist note targeting black students was discovered on campus. After all that turmoil, it was eventually revealed that a fat and ugly niggress student confessed to having fabricated the notes and the hoax.

**Colorado Springs, Colorado:** In September of 2017, racist notes were found at the *Air Force Academy's* preparatory school. (These are remedial classes for dumb niggers.) One note stated "*Go home nigger*."

Two months after the notes had created endless turmoil at the academy, authorities determined that one of the targeted black students was responsible for composing them. He confessed in a signed statement to authoring the racist notes, but blamed an "untreated concussion."

Manhattan, Kansas: In November of 2017, a ni\*gger named Dauntarius Williams filed a police report claiming that anti-black and racist graffiti had been painted on his car stating "Go Home Nigger-Boy" and "Whites Only." Riley County Police reported that Williams later admitted to authoring the racist graffiti, himself, but there were no charges made.

**St. Louis County, Missouri:** In November of 2017, a "non-white" high school student left racist graffiti on a bathroom mirror at *Parkway Central High School*. An investigation by school authorities revealed the n\*gger complainant was responsible for the graffiti.

**New York City:** In September of 2018, a n\*gger woman reported to police that white teens had yelled racial slurs at her and left a racist note on her car. An investigation by police revealed she had fabricated the story. She was charged with making a false police report.

**Des Moines, Iowa:** In December of 2018, a number of racist notes found on the *Drake University* campus were discovered to have actually been written by one of the niggresses supposedly targeted by their authors. She confessed her misdeeds to Des Moines police.

**Washington, D.C.:** In January of 2019, lying communists in the Jews' Media fabricated a racist hoax all by themselves. They claimed students from *Covington Catholic High School* in Kentucky had taunted and threatened an Indian political "*activist*." Video footage proved the

Indian approached the students and repeatedly banged his drum to antagonize them.

The students were the actual victims, because some savage and witless n\*gger thugs nearby -- members of the violent and criminal *Black Hebrew Israelites* -- taunted the students with racist and degrading insults in an attempt to incite a violent confrontation.

**Greenville, Mississippi:** A black church was spray-painted with the message "*Vote Trump*" and set ablaze. The Jews' Media and the usual retarded n\*ggers -- such as Greenville's n\*gger mayor -- blamed the "*incendiary rhetoric of Donald Trump*" for the arson. It turns out that the church was actually set on fire by one of the church's own members, a n\*gger named Andrew McClinton.

One clear lesson here is that claims of "hate crimes" made by race-hustlers are so rarely true, it's a safe policy just to dismiss anything n\*ggers say or allege out of hand. A second lesson is that you can count on the Jews' Media to promote such obviously fabricated incidents and make them the lead story for several news cycles without first fact-checking anything. If any corrections or retractions are published, they will appear months later on page 78 "below the fold," if at all.

Moreover, every one of these phony hate crimes caused considerable turmoil, poisoned race relations in the surrounding area, and wasted considerable time and resources to investigate. However, in very few if any instances were the actual fabricators of these "hate crime" hoaxes actually prosecuted.